
 

December 13, 2019 

Principal’s Message  

 

As this will be the last EES newsletter prior to the winter break, I would like to take this 

opportunity to wish you a happy holiday season with your families.  We have a very generous 

community and it has been heartwarming to see the many ways people give to one 

another – whether it is the gift of time, material goods to those who face difficult times, or just 

giving for the goodness that we feel in reaching out to one another with kind gestures.  In the 

gift of giving, we are teaching children valuable lessons in social responsibility and 

community service.  The article below shows how helping others promotes confidence and 

self-esteem: 

 

Children want to feel like they play an important role in their community. Volunteering can 

help your child build important social skills and develop self-confidence—which will also 

benefit him in school. Find a volunteer or community service activity you and your child can 

do together. Here are some ideas:  

 

 Bake something for a senior citizen or a parent of a new baby.  

 Make sandwiches for people who are homeless.  

 Help take care of a pet. If a neighbor is going away for a few days, you and your child 

could offer to feed and walk the dog. 

 Take part in a clothing drive.  Collect coats, gloves and hats and donate them to local 

shelters.  

 Donate money he has earned. It’s nice when your child sees you give money to a 

charity. But he’ll remember it longer if he gives away even a small sum of his own 

money to help others.  
 
Source:  Elementary School Parents 
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Parking Lot Safety 

 

When using the drop-off/pick-up lane, please remember to pull forward as 

far as you can to reduce congestion behind you.  When people stop right at 

the foot of the path to the school, cars tend to back up quickly around the 

bend.  If you are parking in the lower lot, please make sure your child is with 

you when walking through the traffic towards the path.  Please also remember to use your 

turn signals while using the drop-off/pick-up lane. 
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School Bus Information 

Student Play Dates / Bussing Arrangements: 

 

Due to overcrowding please be aware that school buses are not to be used for any other 

purpose (ie play dates, birthday parties, work or sports activities). The Transportation 

Department have asked that parents do not send notes with their child requesting to ride 

another bus. 

 

Please refer to the School District website for all school bus information. 
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Winter Concert 

We will be having our Winter Concert on Wednesday, December 18th.  We have 2 showtime 

options for you to choose from:  12:45pm OR 6:00pm.  In order to manage the crowds and 

ensure that everyone is able to enjoy the show, we ask that you attend only one of the 

showtimes. 

Gym doors will open at 12:00pm for the afternoon show.  Please note that Kindergarten 

students in Mrs. Norman’s/Ms. MacLeod’s and Mrs. Diewold’s classes will only be performing 

in the afternoon show.  We encourage people to consider attending the afternoon show as 

an option to help us reduce the crowd in the evening.   

For the evening show, the gym doors will open at 5:20pm.  We ask that students arrive to their 

classrooms at 5:30pm.  Students will stay in their classrooms until their turn to go on stage and 

will need to be picked-up from their classroom after the show is over.  There will be a final 

song with a large group, so we ask that you stay for the duration of the show. 

Although the new parking lot will accommodate several families, we know that many 

vehicles will need to park on Fairdowne and Grafton.  We do encourage families to carpool 

if they can and also to bring a flashlight as it is very dark on the road.  We have arranged for 

a shuttle bus to travel up and down Grafton and Fairdowne to transport people to the 

school and back.  The shuttle will be available for about 30-45 minutes before the show and 

after the show.  If you would like to catch a ride with the shuttle, please stand at the road 

and wave them to stop.  If you are transporting people with significant mobility issues, you 

may drop them off at the front of the school and then park your vehicle in one of the 

designated spots (the new parking area or on Fairdowne or Grafton). 

For both shows, please use the main entrance of the building.  The outside doors by the gym 

will be kept locked and it tends to get slippery in that area.  We know that folks are busy and 

may have other places to be – we are asking spectactors to stay for the whole show as 

movement in and out of the gym is very distracting to the performers.  We would also like to 

remind you that we have several children at EES whose photographs are not to appear 

publically.  In order to respect the privacy of our students, we ask that you do NOT 

download, copy, or distribute any pictures taken at the concert through social media that 

contain images of students other than your child’s. 

 

                       

 

After School Arrangements for Students 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians: 

If you need to advise your students of any changes to their after school 

care/transportation etc. we kindly ask that you call the office with details earlier in the 

school day.  The office has been receiving a lot of parent/guardian calls towards the end 

of the day, which is an extremely busy time for our school community and could result in 

messages being missed. 

Thank you for your understanding. 

EES School Office 



Staffing Update 

 
As you are likely aware, Ms. Siedlecki (our Music and Band teacher) has started her maternity 

leave and has recently had a healthy baby boy.  In order to fill this specialty 

position, we have two teachers taking on the teaching responsibilities for the 

remainder of the school year.  Ms. Kenna MacLeod will be teaching 

Music/Drama and Ms. Aleksandra Tremblay will be teaching beginner and 

senior band on Tuesdays.  Ms. MacLeod also shares a Kindergarten class at 

Errington Elementary School and Ms. Tremblay is also working at Oceanside Elementary 

School. 

 

 

 

 

Food at EES            

  

Many of you know that we have a breakfast program where we offer fresh fruit, 

bagels, and milk to any student who joins us in our foyer in the morning before 

school starts.  We rely on donations from our generous community to run this 

program.  We do not collect money from students for this, but we do 

encourage donations to our collection jar when you can.   

We also provide students with “top-ups” to their lunch from time to time.  We have noticed a 

large number of students lining up at our lunch kitchen to get food items.  We have asked 

their classroom teachers to be the first point of contact to determine whether or not a 

student should be visiting the kitchen at lunch (teachers check to see what they have in their 

lunch before letting them go to the kitchen).  We are very concerned that some students 

have been discarding food they have brought from home and getting food top-ups from 

the kitchen.  We are happy to provide additional food when needed, but we also keep 

track of who is getting food.  If visits become regular, we will be contacting those parents to 

inform them.  We know that families have various different lifestyle choices around food and 

we want to work with parents to ensure that we are respecting food choices and also able 

to help out from time to time.  If a child tells us they don’t like something in their lunch, we ask 

them to bring it home and have a conversation about food preferences and options with 

their families.   

In regards to microwaves, some classrooms have one and some have made the choice to 

not have a microwave.  Many students have been requesting the use of a microwave in the 

lunch kitchen.  We have had ongoing concerns including: 

 The time it takes for the student to walk down to the kitchen, wait in line for their turn, 

warm up their food, then take the hot food back to their classroom to eat.  By the time 

students return to their classroom, the eating period is nearly over. 

 Students who have been transporting hot food back to their classroom have scalded 

themselves on the hot items. 

 Many students arrive to warm up items in packaging that is not suitable for 

microwaving. 

Due to these ongoing concerns, staff will not be allowing students to microwave food in the 

lunch kitchen after the winter break.  We highly recommend using a good quality thermos as 

an option to keep food warm without having to use a microwave.  A stainless steel thermos 

works well, especially if it is pre-heated with hot water before placing the hot food in it. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Successful Learner Traits 

As part of our work with the re-designed curriculum, our teachers have been using some 

common language around Successful Learning Traits.  The Successful Learner Traits apply to 

ALL learning:  social, emotional, academic; learning at recess, at home, and for 

extracurricular pursuits.  Students typically rely on a cluster of 2-4 Traits that reflect their 

strengths and enable their success.  We encourage students to reflect on themselves as 

learners in order to bring greater understanding to their strengths, as well as to set goals for 

improvement.  Your child, along with their mentors, can identify their learning strengths and 

goals around the following “I” statements: 

 

Thoughtful:  I am a thinker 

Strategic:  I work smart 

Confident:  I can do it 

Industrious:  I take action 

Enthusiastic:  I love to learn 

Creative:  I find my own way 

Risk Taking:  I am bold 

Compassionate:  I am kind 

 

 

 

SCHOOL DISTRICT No.69 (QUALICUM) 

  
Inclement Weather Procedures Reminder for Parents:  

During this time of season, inclement weather may affect the safety and welfare of students. 

When snowfall or power outages have the potential to cause school closures, classes to be 

postponed, or School District bus services to be disrupted, alerts will be posted as quickly as 

possible on the district website (as power permits). The information will also be forwarded to 

media outlets.  

  

Before a decision is made about whether buses will be running, or schools will remain open or 

be closed, the Superintendent consults with the General Manager of Operations.  These 

administrators take the current and forecasted weather into consideration, and are in 

communication with Highways Maintenance, RCMP, our own crews, and other community 

members who can verify local conditions.  District staff will be considering current road and 

weather conditions, and also whether schools have power.   Freezing weather overnight 

may mean that conditions are hazardous for travel.    

  

It is our intention to make decisions on whether or not buses or schools are operating by 6:15 

am, and to have these decisions communicated to local media outlets by 6:30 am.   

Communication is by telephone contact, followed up by an e-mail message.   

  

Parents/Guardians should continue to monitor their local media for any weather-related 

updates and the potential impact on school district operations (i.e. bus operations or school 

closures).  

  

Parents/Guardians are also reminded to keep battery-operated radios handy and land line 

telephones plugged in to prepare for power outages.  Since weather conditions can be very 

different in the various communities that make up our school district, we recommend 

parents/guardians exercise their judgement based on their own local circumstance when 

making the decision whether to send or drive their children to school.  If a decision is made 

by the District to keep schools open but parents/guardians are concerned about safety 

issues, they are welcome to keep their children home.    

  

See Board Administrative Procedure below: Emergency Closure of Schools (Student) 
PO Box 430, 100 Jensen Ave. East,   Parksville, B.C.   V9P 2G5 Phone (250) 248-4241   Fax 

(250) 248-5767   www.sd69.bc.ca 

 



 
  



 
  

 



 

 

Snow 
A few weeks ago, we enjoyed a very small amount of snow and as 

the winter continues, there is sure to be more!  We wanted to send out 

a reminder about our expectations around sledding.  If we have a 

significant amount of snow accumulate, we will allow students to slide 

down the hill to the field.  We only allow this during recess and lunch 

breaks (not before or after school) and we only allow students to slide 

down on a sliding device and they must be wearing snow clothes (waterproof pants and 

coat, boots, gloves, etc.)!  Our expectation is that snow has to cover the ground completely 

(no grass showing) in order to slide.  We will set up a coned area for the students to slide 

down and expect them to wait until previous sliders have exited the area before sliding.  We 

ask students to walk back up the hill on either side of the coned off area. 

 

We do allow students to bring items to slide on, but please note that they are not accepted 

on the school bus and they are not stored inside the school.  Teachers will be asking students 

to leave their sliding devices on the walkway outside the classroom during instructional time.  

Please make sure your child’s sled is labelled clearly with their name! 

 

Please also take caution and drive slowly in our new parking area.  There is a slight incline 

that tends to get slippery.   

 

Power Outages and Extreme Weather – What do we do when the power 

goes off at EES? 

 
If the power is off for a portion of the day, school will most often continue as usual.  We 

follow a “power outage protocol” and we keep in touch with BC Hydro to determine the 

expected length of the power outage.  Any decisions to close the schools are made by 

the Superintendent of Schools, along with the Manager of Operations.  Factors taken into 

consideration include the time of day, predicted length of power outage, and 

conditions surrounding the school area (i.e. power lines and/or trees down, adverse 

weather conditions, etc.)    

 

When students are sent home due to a power outage or extreme weather event, it is 

carried out as follows:  parents or the emergency contact identified by the parent is 

contacted (we have designated staff who contact parents). If parents or the 

emergency contact cannot be contacted students remain safe at school until the end 

of the regular day or until alternate arrangements can be made.  

 

Students are not released from school without the parent or emergency alternate being 

contacted first. We do not permit students to go with friends or neighbors, etc, unless 

permission is obtained from the parent.  This is a good time to remind parents to make 

sure they have listed a few different names as designated pick-up people.  These could 

include family members, neighbours, or fellow parents.  Please note we only have a few 

phone lines and it is a lengthy process to phone all parents.  During a power outage we 

also have limited cell phone reception in the school.  When possible, we will also use our 

electronic newsletter email group, the EES and SD69 websites, and the EES PAC 

Facebook group to communicate information to families. 

 

We ask parents to please refrain from calling the school during such circumstances as 

described above unless it is an emergency; this will help free up our phone lines and staff 

who are contacting parents.  When students are picked up from school early, it is 

extremely important to use the sign-out system in the office before leaving the building so 

we can keep track of student attendance.  When we expect a number of people 

picking up students at once, we move the sign-out system to the main foyer.  Those 

arriving to pick-up children sign-out and we have designated staff to go and get the 

students from their classrooms.   
 

 



Inclement Weather and Clothing  

The fall/winter weather is upon us!  It is extremely 

important for students to have appropriate 

clothing and footwear for outdoor use, along 

with a pair of inside shoes to change into when 

inside the building.  These shoes are also used for 

gym use.  We expect students to wear warm 

coats (hoods are a good idea) and we recommend boots, hats, gloves, and umbrellas.  In 

general, students go outside to play during recess and lunch breaks, even if it is raining or 

snowing.  Each day, we assess the combination of weather, wind, and temperature to 

determine whether or not it is suitable for the students to play outside.  We recommend that 

students have a spare change of clothing kept at school in case of various emergencies.  

We have a very limited supply of clothing available. 

 

Communicable Infections 

We monitor student attendance closely and during this time of year, illness is common.  We 

would like to remind you that if your child shows signs of a communicable infection, it needs 

to be diagnosed and treated by a medical provider.  Please contact us at the school if your 

child has a communicable infection so that we can work with you on determining if and 

how long your child needs to be absent from school.  We use a guide provided by Island 

Health to help us prevent the spread of common childhood illnesses.  When calling in your 

child’s absence, we also appreciate knowing what kind of illness is causing them to be 

away.  We track patterns and are required to report to Island Health if there is an unusual 

number of absences due to illness.  

 

Scented Products 

Please note that we follow Board Policy 8007 (Towards a Scent 

Considerate School/Workplace Environment) in regards to 

scented products in our facilities.  We have a number of staff 

and students who have respiratory issues that are aggravated 

by scented products.  We ask that you please refrain from 

wearing perfume/after shave products around our school. 

 

 

Washroom Etiquette 

We have noticed that the student washrooms are getting very messy each day.  Toilets 

aren’t flushed, urine is often on the floor in front of the boys’ urinal, there are things in the 

toilets that should not be there (food and food wrappers, pens/pencils, etc.), and there 

have been cases where graffiti has been written on the walls.  This has caused plumbing 

issues and as we have had to close washroom stalls down during the day for cleaning, it 

reduces the number of toilets available for student use throughout the day.  It also causes 

additional time to clean in the evenings when the custodial staff should be concentrating on 

cleaning the rest of the school properly.  We are very concerned about the state of the 

washrooms and have been monitoring them throughout the day.  We hope that you will 

help by reminding your children about responsible washroom use.    

 

Volunteering  
 

At EES we love to have volunteers in our school!  If you would like 

to help out in the classroom, library, go on fieldtrips or help on our 

PAC, please fill out a Police Information Check form available in 

the EES office.  It is simple to do!  Just fill out the form and bring to 

the R.C.M.P. office in Parksville. If you bring in the letter template 

indicating it is for Errington Elementary School, it is free. This needs 

to be done once every few years.  Due to privacy laws, you must 

complete the Police Information Check separately for each 

organization you are involved with.  It is best to take care of this now so that you can support 

throughout the year.    



 

 

 

 

Use of Technology 
We value the use of technology as an integral part of teaching and learning.   Our handheld 

devices have become part of our daily routines and give us access to a wide variety of 

tools, including photographing our students doing all sorts of activities at school.  We have 

noticed that some photos of our students have 

appeared on social media – we understand that 

people taking and sharing photos during school 

sanctioned activities are doing so with good 

intentions.  What people may not realize is that we 

have a number of students who have media 

restrictions in place and parents have indicated they 

do not want their child’s photo to appear publically.  

In order to respect the privacy of our students, we ask 

that you do NOT download, copy, or distribute any 

pictures or other personal information through social 

media that contain images of students and/or student 

work other than your child’s.     

 

 

 

 

 

Peanut Awareness    

This year we have students in our school who could have a potentially fatal reaction to 

peanut butter.  A potentially “fatal” reaction means that after contact with a peanut 

product the child may go into shock and without immediate medical care 

can die. Therefore, it is vitally important to the safety of the students 

involved that their classrooms become peanut aware zones.  We have a 

number of systems in place to limit potential exposure.  We ask that the 

school community and especially all parents share the responsibility to 

contribute to a safe classroom environment for these students by 

eliminating peanut products from their classrooms.  A wide variety of lunch and snack 

products are readily available at local grocery stores, as are alternatives to these types of 

food.  We ask all parents to discuss with their child about not sharing their snacks with other 

children and the danger peanut products pose to students with the allergy.  We ask that you 

also discuss the issue of cross-contamination.  Shared areas that are likely to be possible 

points of exposure include doorknobs, tap and toilet handles, soap dispensers, gym 

equipment, library books, board games, etc.  Your understanding and cooperation is vital 

and appreciated. If you have any questions please contact Mrs. Morrison 250 248-8446. 

 

 

 

 

Reporting Student Absents  

 
When reporting your child’s absence, please call the office at 250-248-8446 (after hours you 

can leave a message on our answering service – just listen for the option to report a student 

absence in the directory).  It is important to let the office know if your child will be late or not 

attending school for the day(s) so your child is accounted for. It only takes a minute. If your 

child is not at school or late you can expect to receive a call to your main number. Thank 

you in advance for reporting early!  
 



Seasons Readings from your Library!    

 

Christmas Books:  we have many Christmas books out and encourage students to bring 

them home to share with their families. Please return them quickly as other students would 

like to read them, too :)  

 

Holiday Reading:  there's nothing like having a pile of books ready for reading over the 

Christmas break!  Students are invited to take home extra books over the holidays, come 

and see us! 

 

Book Return:  please check backpacks and under beds and return library books by 

Dec 20. 

 

Family Library Card:  families are encouraged to come in to the library and check out 

books on their student's card. Please ask us about it :) 

 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to all of our EES families! 

 

Ms. Richards and Ms. MacRae 

 

 

                                                                                                 
 
                                                                                                

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

NEW WAY TO PAY 

Our district has made it possible to pay for any school fees online.  If your student’s 

classroom teacher has requested to use agendas, a sheet with detailed instructions on 

how to sign up for School Cash Online has come home.  If your student’s teacher is not 

using agendas this year a detail sheet will come home shortly.  On our Errington Website 

there is a direct link to www.schoolcashonline.com, it is quite easy to sign up.  Once 

signed up you will receive email notifications if there is a fee associated with your 

student.  You are still able to pay for any school fees with cash or cheque, but we are 

offering the option to pay online. 

 

As always if you need any help navigating this system please feel free to call the office 

and they will be happy to help you.  

 

 

Errington Elementary is now on Instagram!   

        
Staff have created a profile to share events and highlights from around the school. We 

are hoping that we will be able to better connect to the Errington community and share 

the awesome things that are happening around our school. Parents, family members, 

and students are welcome to follow us.  Please follow us by searching:    

errington_wildcats.   

 

Please contact the school if you have any questions. 
 

http://www.schoolcashonline.com/


 
 



 
  



 



  

 



 

  



 

 

  

                                                                                          

 

Hot Lunch Days 

 

December 13th – Pizza Day 

January 15th – Subway Day 

 

All lunches close on Munchalunch a week prior to lunch date.  

Munchalunch is now open for ordering! 

                                                                                                                     *** 
PAC NEWS 

A big thank you to all our volunteers and those who visited the EES Christmas Craft Fair – 

this was a great success and your support of this event is much appreciated. 

 

Congratulations go to Linda Berry for winning the PAC “Volunteer of the Month” draw.  

Thank you for your service to our school community! 

 

On behalf of the PAC we would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a very 

Healthy and Happy Christmas and New Year! 

It is time once again for the Grade 4 & 5 

SnowPass! 

Canada West Ski Area Association are offering 

families the opportunity for their Grade 4 and 5 

students to ski and snowboard for only 

 $29.99 + tax. 

Brochures are available from the EES school 

office. 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 



 

 

       

 

 

 

EES Calendar of Events 



**Please note the above calendar will be updated as new events occur** 

  

Electronic Newsletters 

EES newsletters are provided bi-weekly on Fridays.  Newsletters are posted to the EES website 

and parents who have registered will receive a notification email and link when a newsletter 

has been posted.  Most parents use this option and it certainly reduces the amount of paper 

and time required to prepare newsletters.  Subscribing to the electronic newsletter is very 

simple.   

Sign up through the Errington Elementary School website (http://ees.sd69.bc.ca) by entering 

your email address in the area “Sign up for our newsletter & keep in touch” found near the 

bottom of the home page.  After you enter your email and click on “GO” an email will be 

sent to your email address.  You must respond to the email to become a verified member to 

receive newsletters.  There is an option to “Unsubscribe” at any time you choose. 

If you would prefer to receive a paper copy of the newsletter, please fill out the tear-off 

below and return to the school by September 20th.  All newsletters after today will be 

provided online and we will only print a paper copy to those who have filled out the tear-off 

below.  Please note that you need to indicate your desire for a paper copy of the newsletter 

each year.  We will keep a few extra copies in the main office for pick-up if necessary. 

 

Parent Name _____________ Student Name(s) ____________________ 

Student Grade(s) _______ Classroom Teacher(s) ________________ 

□ I would prefer to receive a paper copy of the EES Newsletter. 

December 18 Winter Concert 12:45pm and 6:00pm 

 19 Pajama Day 

 20 Last day of school before the Winter Break 

January 6 School Reopens after Winter Break 

 15 PAC Lunch (Subway) 

 21 Dad’s Night Out  - EES Gym 6:30 pm – 7:30 pm 

 24 Jersey Day 

February 5 Learning Updates get sent home 

 11 Dad’s Night Out  - EES Gym 6:30 pm – 7:30 pm 

 14 Red/White/Pink Day 

 17 BC FAMILY DAY 

 24 Professional Development Day – No School 

March 13 Last day of school before Spring Break 

 29 EES PAC Comedy Night – Fundraising Event at the Errington Hall 

 30 School Re-opens after Spring Break 

April 10 GOOD FRIDAY – No School 

 13 EASTER MONDAY – No School 

 21 Dad’s Night Out – EES Gym 6:30 pm – 7:30 pm 

 28 Grade 7 Health Conference 

May 1 Conferencing Adjustment Day – No School 

 15 Professional Development Day – No School 

 18 VICTORIA DAY – No School 

June 25 Last day of school, ends 3 hours early (11:00) 

http://ees.sd69.bc.ca/

